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	Comments


PUCT Staff appreciates the opportunity to comment on NOGRR 243 and the work done by stakeholders to this point.
The 87th Texas Legislature enacted Senate Bill (SB) 3 requiring, in part, the PUCT to adopt rules establishing a system to allocate Load shed obligations among utilities providing transmission service in the ERCOT power region during an energy emergency event.  SB 3 requires the allocation to be based on historical seasonal peak demand for each Transmission Operator (TO) service territory. The PUCT intends to address the broader Load shed provisions enacted by SB 3 in a rulemaking as required by the statute. Staff anticipates the rulemaking will address voluntary and involuntary Load shedding, including overall TO Load shed obligations and consideration of customers or circuits designated as critical by the utility. These matters are policy considerations best deliberated by the Commission.
Staff supports limiting the issues to be addressed in the NOGRR as contemplated in the Joint TOs November 2, 2022 comments. The Nodal Operating Guide can be aligned with the SB 3 seasonal Load shed obligation directive while the Commission develops rules to fully implement the statute. Staff does not take a position on the specific language proposed by the Joint TOs at this time. 
Staff looks forward to further discussion of the NOGRR at the November 7th ROS meeting. 
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